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The mission of historic First Church is to bring diverse people of metropolitan Buffalo together to follow Jesus Christ 
through worshiping God, fostering spiritual growth and serving the community. 

LIGHT FROM THE TOWER 

May 2014 

AN EPISTLE FROM PHIL 

TO ALL THE SAINTS AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

 My friends, we are now in “The 50 days of Easter”! This season is also called Eastertide. Presbyterian 

pew people don’t generally make a big deal of the season between Easter Sunday and Pentecost Day, but this 

fifty day period can be a refreshing and enriching time for us if we pay any attention to our personal spiritual 

journeys. After a season of Lent that focuses on impending darkness and the doom of the cross we are now in a 

season of light, new life, and bright shining days after celebrating Christ’s resurrection.  

 

If you haven’t noticed, after Easter Sunday most of the images in the Bible tell about people and divine 

messengers robed in dazzling white-reminiscent of baptism and a sign of purity. There are stories of Jesus 

appearing in white, of the risen Christ walking to Emmaus with his disciples and disappearing out of sight, 

only to re-appear later in a whole new place. There’s excitement and people operate at almost a fever pitch 

because of the joy they experience. 

 

During this season the church is called to think about a number of important things such as the 

experience of the disciples with their risen Lord. We also wonder what it is that the risen Christ calls us to do, 

and who he calls us to become. In joyous hope and full of abundant life we remember that the risen Lord is 

always with us, and we with him. 

 

In our worship services for the next few weeks we will think about the various ways that disciples can 

be with our risen savior-even as we are still earth-bound. We’ll think about the Ascension when Jesus went up 

into heaven; we’ll get ready for Pentecost Day so that we’ll be ready to experience and celebrate the movement 

of God’s spirit in our lives. 

 

It’s “The 50 days of Easter!” Do enjoy it, and use this time to strengthen yourselves for the journey 

ahead. May God’s Spirit be with and guide us all. 

 

Grace, and Peace, 

 

 

 

 

Phil 
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Clerk’s Corner 
At its regularly scheduled meeting on April 23, 2014, Session approved the following actions. 
 Removed Faith Burke from the Inactive Roll and authorized a letter of transfer sent to the Episcopal 

Church in Atlanta, Georgia. 
 Approved the request of the Women’s Association to hold a gift basket auction on Mothers’ Day to 

raise funds for its endeavors. 
 Authorized the Clerk of Session to send a letter to the tenants of First Church requesting their 

cooperation in not parking in the church lot on June 14 during the Allentown Art festival due to a 
wedding at the church. 

 Approved the request of Church Life to solicit a free-will offering at the fall Community-Church picnic 
to cover expenses. 

 Approved the levels system to assign a value to volunteer work at First Church, allowing congregants 
to fulfill parts of their annual pledge. 

 Instructed Westside Ministries to offer to extend the lease to KC’s Fitness for the term of one year at the 
rate proposed in 3a, conditional upon KC’s making the basement available Tuesdays and Thursdays 
from 3-5 P.M. for a fight-back type program with the possibility for other spaces, with both KC’s Fitness 
and First Presbyterian Church having the option to extend or not the lease for up to two more years at 
one year increments at the rates proposed in 3b and 3c. 

 Authorized Virginia McIntyre to serve as delegate to the Presbytery of WNY meeting in May. 

DON’T GET STUCK  
RACING TO CHURCH! 

Buffalo Marathon  
Sunday, May 25th 

 

 

The annual Buffalo Marathon will close 
parts of Richmond Avenue, North Street, 
Delaware Avenue south of North Street, 
and several connecting streets. Please plan 
for alternate routes and allow extra time to 
get to church this day.  

ONE GREAT  
HOUR OF SHARING  

RESULTS 
 

 On Palm Sunday, $863 was collected for 
this PC(USA) special offering. These monies will 
assist those affected by natural disasters, provide 
food to the hungry, and help build strong 
communities.  
 

Thank you to everyone who participated! 
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G reetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! Let me 

introduce myself. I am Meg Doerzbacher, your new 

Christian Education Director. My first day was April 6, 2014. I 

am very excited to be a part of the ministry at First 

Presbyterian Church of Buffalo! 

 

Let me start by giving you some fast facts about me: 

 I moved to Buffalo in July of 2013 seeking work. 

 I lived in the metropolitan Cincinnati area for 31 years. 

 I am married to Ralph Doerzbacher (who is retired) and have two grown children, Ryan 

and Tara. 

 My family and my husband’s family are all originally from central and western 

Pennsylvania. My parents and brother still live in State College, PA. 

 My first vocation was and still is advanced-practice nursing. I teach clinical nursing at UB 

two days per week. 

 I was called by God to serve the Church beginning in 1998. I have been a 

 Sunday School teacher 

 Sunday School superintendent 

 Active elder on session 

 Clerk of Session 

 Chair of Christian Education, Music & Worship, and Personnel & Administration 

committees 

 Chair of the Peacemaking & Social Justice Committee of the Presbytery of Cincinnati 

 Commissioned Lay Pastor of the Presbytery of Cincinnati, serving a small church as 

solo pastor and moderator of session for 3 years 

 Member of the Israel-Palestine Mission Network of the PC(USA) 

 

Now, let’s get down to the real crux of the matter: Christian Education. “The mission of historic 

First Church is to bring diverse people of metropolitan Buffalo together to follow Jesus Christ 

through worshipping God, fostering spiritual growth and serving the community.” I love this 

mission statement, because it summarizes the role of the Church perfectly. Our first 

responsibility is to worship God. And ultimately we must take God’s love and share it with the 

world. But we can’t do that without spiritual growth, and that is why Christian Education is so 

important! Christian Education is precisely that intersection between reaching up to God and 

reaching out to God’s world. Christian Education is related to worship: we learn how to 

worship God. Christian Education is related to outreach: as we grow in faith, we lay a 

foundation from which we can share the Good News of God’s love and grace with others. 

I hope you will share in my excitement about the great possibilities we have at First Church for 

growing in worship, faith, and outreach. I look forward to working with all of you as we seek to 

know and do God’s will, by the power of God’s Holy Spirit! 

 

      Peace of Christ to You, 

      Meg 
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Our classes for adults continue throughout the month of May as we grow in faith together. Please try to join us for a 
joyous time of learning and growing together. 
 
Sunday Mornings: In the first few weeks after Easter we are focusing on the time from the Resurrection of Jesus to the 
Ascension when he was taken up to heaven. The meaning of the Ascension is too often lost on contemporary 
Christians because we just don’t focus much on this event. On Sundays at 9:30 a.m. in Phil’s office you can learn more 
about the fascinating story and meaning of Christ’s Ascension. 
 
Wednesday Afternoons: Join our lively discussion of the Gospel of Matthew at 1:00 p.m. every week in Phil’s office. 
This group is always fun and interesting as we read and discuss the Word of God together. We hope you’ll join us any 
time you can. 
 
Couchside Calvin: This young adult group meets once a month to read a section of John Calvin’s thought and discuss 
the message together. The May meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 20 at Phil Gittings’ apartment. We hope you 
can join us. Readings will be available by May 4 after worship. 

A special  

Coffee Hour  

with fresh fruit 

is planned for  

Mothers’ Day 
Sunday, May 11th 

Women’s Association will also 
hold their annual theme 

basket raffle on  
Mothers’ Day.  

Do you have a theme 
basket to donate? 
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WOMEN’S  

BOOK CLUB  

 

Women's Book group will 

meet on Thursday, May 29 

at 6:00 p.m. for a pot luck 

meal, and discuss the 

book The Dressmaker by 

Kate Alcott. The gathering 

will be at Betty Kinnen’s 

home. 

Grab your hat (you won’t need a coat)! 

Leave your worries in the pew seat… 

Just direct your feet— 

to the Chapel for a real treat! 

 

Women’s Association Annual Hat Tea will feature 

goodies from Liz Kolken of the Quaker Bonnet!  

 

We would love any money you contribute, since all 

proceeds go to charity— this year Child & Family 

Services. 

 

Remember, June 1st, after worship, Dad needs a hat 

(baseball cap?), Mom needs a hat (beach hat?)— and 

the kids do too! 

Maria Oakley has created several lovely artificial 
flower arrangements as alternate flowers for worship. 
Special thanks to the Women’s Association for 
purchasing the supplies!  
 
The arrangements offer an opportunity to 
memorialize a loved one. For a donation of $25, one 
of the flower displays may be permanently 
dedicated in memory or honor of loved ones. For 
more information, call the Church Office or speak to 
Jean Hess. 
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Congratulations to Sydney Bradford for being 

admitted to the National Honor Society last 

month. Her proud grandfather, Hilary, shouted 

it from the rooftops on Easter Sunday! 

 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 

 

Healing thoughts and prayers go out to Rev. 

John Long (Parish Associate) and church 

member Ramona Brown. Both are recovering 

from surgery. 

 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 

 

 

March 2014 

Financial Items 

Actual YTD 

Mar. 31, 2014 

Actual YTD 

Mar. 31, 2013 

Total Income $126,740 $73,266 

Total Expenses $153,518 $144,551 

Rental Income $14,831 $5,356 

Gas Expense $18,670 $8,221 

Pledge Income $59,434 $32,585 

Personnel Expense $57,806 $87,860 

Electric Expense $4,919 $3,090 

Deficit spending from endowment $0 $8,174 

ESTATE SALE COMMITTEE FORMING 

 
First Church has a lot of stuff! A lot of it we don’t 

need anymore. Session has approved a one-time 

estate sale to declutter the church. We will also 

seek donations of high-end items to be donated to 

the church to sell at the estate sale. There’s a lot of 

revenue to be made! 
 

A committee is forming to get to work. The tasks 

to be done are to identify items in the church to 

sell, pick a date, hire a service to help, and more. 

A first meeting will be held soon, so volunteer 

now! Contact Christina at 884-7250, x 11 or 

CBanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org.  
 

Let’s get going! 
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May 2014 First Church Calendar Highlights 

Regular Sunday Morning Schedule 
  9:30 AM Adult Christian Education 
11:15 AM Worship 
11:30 AM Sunday School 
12:15 PM Fellowship Time 

 

Communion is served the first Sunday of the month. 
There is no Sunday school on Communion Sundays. 

 

Weekly Events 
Tuesdays 
10:30 AM Staff Meeting 
12:30 PM Food Bag Distribution 
4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 
 
Wednesdays 
1:00 PM Bible Study 
4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 
 

Committee Meetings 
Tues. 5/6 5:30 PM Worship & Music 

 

Tues. 5/6 7:00 PM Lands & Buildings 
 

Thurs. 5/8 7:30 PM CMO 
 

Thurs. 5/8 7:30 PM One Symphony Cir. 
 

Sun. 5/11 12:15 PM Deacons 
 

Tues. 5/13 5:15 PM Membership 
 

Tues. 5/13 6:30 PM Christian Education 
 

Wed. 5/14 5:45 PM Trustees 
 

Wed. 5/21 7:00 PM Session 
 

Wed. 5/28 6:30 PM Church Life 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Church Programs/Events 
Thurs. 5/1   6:00 PM Women’s Book Club 
 
Sun. 5/11 12:15 PM Mother’s Day Coffee  
    Hour  

 

Tues. 5/20   7:00 PM Couchside Calvin 
 

Tues. 5/27   June Newsletter Deadline 
 

Thurs. 5/29   6:00 PM Women’s Book Club 

 
Building Use 

 

Sat. 5/10   12:30 PM Baby Shower 
 

 
Save the Date! 

 

Sun. 6/1  CE Recognition 
 

Sun. 6/8  Prayer Walk 
 

Sun. 6/15 - 8/24 Summer Sunday School 
 

Sat. 7/26 - Sun. 7/27 Garden Walk Buffalo 
 

Sun. 9/7  New Life Sunday & 
   Sunday School registration 
   for new program year. 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OFFICERS 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 
 
 

Class of 2014 
Pat Brown (1) 

Russell Carlson (2) 
Mary Field (2) 

Karen Frieder (2) 
Olga Rico-Armesto (1) 

Lou Ann Luther Riegle (1) 
 

Class of 2015 
Liz Kamke (1) 
Tina Osei (1) 

Judith Paradzai (2) 
Phil Sims* (2) 

Denis Wettlaufer (2) 
 

Class of 2016 
Jackie Addo (1) 

Cleo Alexander (2) 
Mark Juan Armesto (2) 

José Gomez* (2) 
Gifty Koramoah (1) 

Ken Madell (2) 
 

* Indicates Co-moderators 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
One Symphony Circle, Buffalo, NY 14201-1213 

(Across from Kleinhans) 
 

Phone: (716) 884-7250 Fax: (716) 884-7253 
www.firstchurchbuffalo.org  

email@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 

Twitter: @1stChurchBflo 
“Like” us on Facebook:  

“First Presbyterian Church of Buffalo, NY” 

 

FIRST CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, Interim Pastor 
 RevPhil@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 13 
 
 

The Reverend John Long, D.D. 
Parish Associate for Community Outreach
 JohnRLong17@verizon.net 
 
 

The Reverend Jack Smiley, Pastor Emeritus 
 
 

Dr. David Bond, Organist/Choirmaster, Bookkeeper 
 DBond@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 17 
 
 

Christina Banas, Business Manager 
 CBanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 11 
 
Meg Doerzbacher, Christian Education Director 
 Meg@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 16 
 
Quinton Meyer, Volunteer Assoc for Pastoral Visitation 
  Meyer405@aol.com 
 
 

Liz Kamke, Outreach Assistant 
 EKSK476@gmail.com 
 
 

Tom Hollfelder, Custodian/Security Guard 
 
Church Office, extension 10 
 
Weddings, extension 15 
 weddings@firstchurchbuffalo.org 

SESSION AND TRUSTEES  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 

Clerk of Session 
Janet Hill  

 
 
 

Class of 2014 
Mark Armesto (T) (1) 
John Darby (T) (2) 
Lauren Hill (T) (2) 
Marv Riegle (2) 

Erica Wichtowski (1) 
 

Class of 2015 
Jean Hess (2) 
Tim Hess (1) 
Janet Hill (2) 

Don Houck (T) (2) 
Susan Koeppel (1) 
Virginia McIntyre (1) 

 

Class of 2016 
Ian Bradford (T) (2) 
Mike Henry (T) (2) 

Stephanie Smith (1) 
Ryan Nadbrzuch (T) (1) 

Maria Oakley (1) 
 

(T) indicates that the Elder has also 
been elected to serve as a Trustee. 

 

To reach Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, 
Interim Pastor,  

call 884-7250, ext. 13 (Office)  
548-0466 (Cell)  

To reach Quinton Meyer,  
Volunteer Associate for Pastoral 

Visitation 
909-2259 (Cell) 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY  Closed 
TUESDAY  9 AM to 3 PM 
WEDNESDAY 9 AM to 3 PM 
THURSDAY  9 AM to 3 PM 
FRIDAY  9 AM to 12 PM 


